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High Street, Colsterworth

www.whitelioncolsterworth.co.uk/
01476 861466

P W Plumbing & Heating

Oil Boiler: Servicing & repairs/ installation
Bathroom: design & installation
Kitchen: design & installation

Full installation of heating systems

Unvented cylinders / Underfloor heating

07801 496407 / 01476 861189

For all your plumbing needs

PIANO, KEYBOARD AND
FLUTE LESSONS
VANESSA JACKSON
BA HONS/PGCE

EXPERIENCED TEACHER
DBS CHECKED

MOB. 07857 810518
email vanessajackson@outlook.com

Online lessons available

Take-aways available
Wednesday, Friday

& Saturday
5pm - 8pm

Friday lunchtime
12pm - 2pm

C

Clear Skin by Barbara
Waxing, CND Gel Nails,

Lava Shell Massage, Hot Stones,
Skin Treatments, Skin Workshops
For latest offers, follow us on

FB & Instagram

Tel 07708177131
6A 1st Floor, Back Street, Buckminster



Full minutes and reports are available on the
Colsterworth & District Website

Just search “Colsterworth & District Parish Council” and
find the minutes and agendas under “Parish Council”
https://colsterworth.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
Public Forum
There were three members of the public present
representing Distinctive Developments House Builders
who spoke in support of their proposed small housing
development at North Witham and answered questions
from the Cllrs.
Chairperson Remarks
Chairperson Cllr Caroline Hainsworth welcomed everyone
back to the Council for the 2021 year and acknowledged
that the year of 2020 had been a difficult year for
everyone. She thanked the Clerk for setting up remote
Zoom meetings and keeping the Council business going.
All Cllr’s were reminded of their responsibilities as Cllr’s to
treat people with respect and kindness.
County/District Councillor Report
District Councillor Bellamy made the following
reports: -
� There was nothing to report other than that the
SKDC Planning Department was busy.
� Planning application S20/0345 had been
amended slightly for access and would be going to the
SKDC Planning Committee on 17th February 2021.
� Planning application PL/0004/21 recycling centre
at South Witham had the potential to increase traffic
through the Parish’s.
The previous and recent flooding at Bourne Road Estate,
Colsterworth will be taken forward with LCC Highways.
North Witham Play Equipment
The FCC Recycling (UK) formal Funding Agreement for
FC-1781 Grant has been signed by the Clerk as
signatory. Work on the new play equipment is hoped to be
started soon.
Allotment Rents –
� It was agreed to increase the current allotment
rents to cover additional maintenance costs by £2.50 per
half allotment to £17.50 and the paddock rent by £25.00
to £525.00 as recommended by the Clerk at their Annual
Renewal in April 2021.
� It was agreed for the use of hose pipes at
Stamford Road allotments to revert to for filling water
butts only, due to the excessive water usage during the
six-month trial period from Agenda item July 2020.38.
If you would like to be added to the waiting list for an
allotment then please contact the Clerk. Email
clerk@colsterworthanddistpc.co.uk or Tel: 01476
861888.
In Touch Advertising -
It was agreed to increase the current In Touch advertising
rates from £55.00 to £57.00 for a small ad, from £110.00
to £114.00 for a double ad as recommended by the Clerk
to reduce the council’s subsidy to its running costs at their
renewal in April 2021.
Updates for Council administration

1. It was agreed to increase the Clerk’s online daily
payment limit to £750 to reduce cheque handling during
the COVID-19 Pandemic.
2. Resolved to adopt the email disclaimer (Action plan
February 2021)
3. The following Policies were adopted:-

CAD Co-option Policy.
CAD Remote Meeting protocol.
CAD Media Policy

4. Accounts for Payment. All were approved by Council.

Highways and Footpaths Working Group
White Gates Project – Research continues..

Environment and Amenities Working Group
1.War Memorial. Remains COVID-19 affected.
General Correspondence
Council received details of correspondence received
across the Parish ranging from, blocked drains, potholes,
litter, fly tipping, overgrown trees and hedges.
Nature Trail
The COVID Government Guidelines and recent severe
weather conditions have prevented the volunteers
working but the Lead Ranger Mo Taylor hopes to resume
volunteering activities subject to Government guidelines
soon.
Planning
Planning Committee Report 12/01/2021– The planning
committee recommendations were accepted.

S20/2084 - Erection of an additional dwelling with
detached garage on an additional 6th plot (to rear of
development previously approved under S19/1709)
Location: Woodyard to the Rear Of 13-17 Stamford Road,
Colsterworth, NG33 5LD,

S20/1820 - Change of use from a dwelling house into a
small children's home that will cater for up to four
children.
Grange Farm, South Witham Road, North Witham, NG33
5LA.
SKDC Applications

S20/2108 - Details of the reserved matters for i. Layout; ii.
Scale; iii. Appearance
Jubilee Park , Honey Pot Lane, Colsterworth, NG33 5LZ
S21/0069 - Renovation, alterations and link extension to
outbuildings to form ancillary Annexe. The Old Rectory,
Hall Lane, Stainby, Lincolnshire, NG33 5QX
S21/0101 - Erection of porch. 22, Bourne Road,
Colsterworth, NG33 5JE
SKDC Planning Approval
S21/0070 -Work to trees Woolsthorpe Manor, 23 Newton
Way, Woolsthorpe By Colsterworth, Lincolnshire, NG33
5NR
SKDC Appeal
S20/0094 - Planning Application Appeal Notification. 5
Manor Farm Mews High Street Colsterworth
LCC Planning Permission

S20/1900 / PL/0111/20 - For the erection of plant and
ancillary development, including some stockpiling, to
facilitate the importation and processing of reject and
used asphalt to produce recycled asphalt at The Old Pig
Farm, Honey Pot Lane, Colsterworth
Matters requiring attention such as potholes and
faulty streetlights.
� The Clerk to express the sincere condolences of
the whole Council to County Councillor Adams and family
due to their recent bereavement.
� The Clerk to investigate having the street-lamp
outside the new Co-op upgraded to give a brighter
illumination.
THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE AT
7.30pm AT COLSTERWORTH VILLAGE HALL ON 2nd

MARCH 2021
PCSO Bowden’s Report
Police Priorities
There is a new plan within the Neighbourhood Policing
aspect of Lincolnshire Police, this is where in conjunction
with local residents and groups a single priority is
selected for a 3 month period (April – June).

The aim is to focus their limited resources at this issue
and attempt to resolve it, rather than continuously
responding to it on a single event repeatedly.



Little Legs Nursery
Colsterworth

� Full and Intermediate Service.
� MOT £45 - No re-test fee.

Only £35 if booked with a full
service.

� All aspects of mechanical work
undertaken to cars & light
commercial vehicles.

� Competitive tyre prices.
� Free local collection & delivery

service.

The Bypass, Colsterworth

AN ADVERT
THIS SIZE

COSTS ONLY
£114
FOR

12 MONTHS
InTouchCopy@gmail.com

Purr-Fect Solutions
Dog walking and Pet Si�ng Service
covering Colsterworth and
surrounding Villages

Friendly, Reliable and Reasonable,
Husband and Wife Team
Home 01476 861862
Mobile 07590 819577
cliffordbanks@sky.com

FARM LOGS
KILN DRIED SEASONED
Full Load £120 Full Load £90
½ Load £70 Full load = 1 cubic metre

www.farmlogs.uk
email: farmlogs@phenergy.co.uk
Call Rob or Emma - 01780 410985
….and we stack!!

KWR Seasoned
Hardwood Logs

Free delivery (orders over £60)
& 10 mile radius NG33
Small net bags £4.00

Builders ton bags approx 1 cubic
metre £70.00

Small truck load £110.00
Large truck load £160.00

Artic loads available.
Woodchip available

Email-kate@kwrplanthire.co.uk
Call – 07775770454 or 01476861342Customer car park

under construction



They’ve done it again! You know who I mean, the
Chuckle Brothers, Johnson and Hancock, going to
announce the new set of regulations on the 22nd
February. Why do they always do it after the deadline
of our In Touch? Who lets them in on our Stuart’s
deadline just so that we can’t say that we shall be
meeting on the 16th of March when we are out of
lockdown and all other restrictions are lifted on the
22nd? Mind you, I can’t see that we shall be meeting
on the 16th, so soon after the children are back at
school, although I don’t mind them changing their
minds. After asking our members last month if they
would like could have a zoom meeting, I only received
one answer to the question, so I take it that it’s a NO
then.
It should have been our meeting today, as I write this,
and we all received our fourth goody bag. In it was the
usual tea bag, a snack size of Border Shortbread
biscuits, mine weren’t the same as I had last time, the
Viennese whirls, but just as delicious. Helen was able
to source the whirls and found them at Morrisons and
this time dipped in chocolate (and got me two packets)
even more naughty than the first I’d had. There are
quizzes galore and results of last month’s posers. Did
you get them all right, even the marigold with the
missing 0? Well done if you did. Our task this month is
to complete a felt daffodil brooch from a kit. Thanks to
our delivery girls, who must have been thankful that
the thaw had come at the right time.
We hope that you were all able to cope with the snow
and ice and didn’t have trouble with the heating. Britsh
Gas, despite their current advert on TV weren’t so
obliging as they make out. With a bit of ingenuity I
managed and with talk of non-renewal of contract
seemed to do the trick and may have changed their
attitude.
News from the Federation, I received notice that there
are 16 observer tickets up for grabs for the National
Annual Meeting on the 8th June at the Royal Albert
Hall (Johnson and Hancock permitting). Trouble was, I
only received notification on the closing date. l
presume it will go to ballot. It is a cheap trip this time,
back to basics as it used to be, although we used to
go by train, no hotel to pay for. It was quite an
experience singing Jerusalem making the hairs on the
back of your neck stand up. It wasn’t quite the same in
Leeds, the last time that I went as delegate. I’m

looking forward to seeing which resolution or
resolutions we voted for were successful to be
proposed at the meeting.
I hope that you have decided who is going to get vote
for the new NFWI Board 2021-2023. JUST 17
candidates. Of which we can vote for 12. Let me have
your thoughts and votes please, I have to have all
votes in so that I can meet the deadline of 31st March.
l notice that there are only about three or four
candidates who live North of our Federation, if that.
The names of all candidates are listed on pages 35-39
in the current magazine. Have a look and let me know
please.
Remember that we put out an appeal for stem cell
donors a couple of months ago? There was news in
the press that another appeal had been successful.
Not only that there was news of a family who had
donated their relatives organs five years ago and had
been told that the recipient was still doing well and
they were all hoping to meet up very soon. I told you
that it was a worthy cause and very satisfying. Go on
lads, pick up the phone or log on. You know it makes
sense. Right, I’m about out of words again, leave it
out, l know when my waffle begins to grate, sorry. Oh
just one other thing, the alarm clock, it’s not only my
alarm clock, it’s most of Bridge End’s apparently. Pity
that Dr Roger Mudford left Woolsthorpe when he sold
his house to Fred and Olive Adams. Roger would have
known how to switch it off, just like dear old Barbara
Woodhouse would have done.
In the meantime, keep well and safe and your pecker
up.
Dot Williams



Feeding birds is particularly
important in the latter part of winter
when other sources of berries and
seeds have been used up and
there are few insects about. By
observing their feeding behaviour
we can make improvements on
how we support them. Some like
the blackbird and chaffinch prefer
feeding on the ground. Others like
the tits are nimble on hanging
feeders. Dunnock and Wren benefit
from small items tucked away.
Protein is in short supply. Two birds
have contrasting ways of obtaining
this. Pied wagtails will run along
open ground catching winter gnats.

The Song Thrush will change from
seeking worms when snails are
about. To crack the shells it will
break them on a stone, often called
‘the thrushes anvil’, leaving
evidence in the broken shells. All
these instances and more have
been reported in February. In spite
of the snow and extreme cold some
bird song has herald the beginnings
of the mating season.
It has been a month of contrasts.
On 5th February it was 8C. When
the sun came out a flowering
evergreen shrub became the centre
of interest as about a dozen 7-spot
ladybirds climbed out of its
branches, returning to the warmer
depth as the sun went in.
A shield bug in its winter brown
livery was discovered half hidden
by a leaf. Two kinds of hover fly
explored the flowers – just one
specimen of each kind, not caught,
even on camera for a photograph
but hovering obligingly above the
flowers .Bluebottles were more
readily identifiable, their shining
abdomens catching the light, a
smaller greenbottle amongst them.
These may all be common species
but remarkable in their ability to
remain active in their adult form in
winter.
Flowering plants are later this year.
The first Lesser Celandine seen a
month later than last year. This
plant can go unnoticed on dull days
as like many flowers it protects its
fertile parts and opens up again
when the insect pollinaters are
about. No bees about at the time of
writing (mid February) so they are
later this year.

There have been many interesting
observations this month (others
saved to write about another time).
An injured redwing is at a
rehabilitation centre in South
Witham from where it is hoped to
be released as soon as it has
recovered. From the same garden,
the very welcome and increasingly
scarce sight of a ‘charm’ of
goldfinches on the feeders. The
inquisitive and inventive antics of a
grey squirrel, including the
inspection of an owl box was taken
over by a jackdaw. An illustrated
Puffin book printed in the 1950s
gives instructions for making an owl
box suitable for both owls or
jackdaws. A snatch of skylark song
was more unusual than the first
songs of Dunnock, Blackbird and
Song Thrush.
To Look For in March Coltsfoot,
Primrose, Violets. Bird song and
nesting. The first of the Spring
Fungi. Hares boxing in the fields.
Frogs returning to the ponds. I look
forward to all your records and
observations at 61 Woolsthorpe
Road, 860465 e-mail
jnostler@hotmail.co.uk

Jane Ostler
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! Surgeries at Corby Glen and Castle Bytham
� Open 8.30am-6.30pm - 5 days a week
� Opening until 7.30pm on Monday and

Thursday
� Four Doctors and two practice nurses—

hence more appointments every day
� Dispensary present at both surgery sites.
! Repeat medications available within 2

working days
� Online prescription ordering, appointment

booking/cancellation and text reminder
service for appointments

� Dedicated 24hr prescription ordering line
Active patient participation group

� GP Survey 2014 showed 96% of patients
were able to get an appointment to see or
speak to someone the last time they tried

GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

www.glensidecountrypractice.com

A RURAL COUNTRY PRACTICE PROVIDING A
FULL RANGE OF NHS AND PRIVATE SERVICES

Kay Innes
A few months ago Kay Innes had reached an amazing 100 years old. On 27 January 2021, she
sadly passed away, peacefully at her care home in Grantham.

For nearly 32 years, she lived in Colsterworth and was a prominent member of the community,
particularly in helping to organise the amateur dramatic productions. She was Head of Costume
but she also directed and had small walk on parts when the script called for ‘an old woman’ as
she used to put it! Kay also was a talented artist and much of her work is in houses in the
village.

We celebrate and remember the life she had, lucky to have had so many memories and years
together. She welcomed four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren and was very proud of
everything her daughters, Sue and Sally, have accomplished in their lives.

Sally Sturley (her daughter)

Advance road works notice from Lincolnshire County Council (LCC).

B676, Stainby Road, Highfield Bridge, Colsterworth, Lincolnshire
Anticipated start date for these works is 21/06/21 and is to last for 3 weeks

Lincolnshire County Councils intention to carry out maintenance works to the above structure, the location of which
is shown on the above plan.

After carrying out recent inspections it has been identified that the bridge is in need of maintenance. The existing
masonry wingwalls and abutments on both sides of the bridge have deteriorated and have large cracks in places.
LCC are proposing to repair the defects by replacing and repointing the masonry where necessary which will help
to prolong the life of the structure.

The anticipated start date for these works is 21/06/21 and is to last for 3 weeks. These dates and timescales
are subject to change depending on the current Covid 19 pandemic, the availability of our term maintenance
contractor and progress on this site and others.

At this stage in the design it is anticipated that we will require minimal traffic management throughout the works,
with traffic signals only being required when materials/equipment are delivered or removed to or from site.



Castlegate Practice
@ Buckminster

Mark Duffree
M.Med.Sci. D.O.

Registered Osteopath

Buckminster Yard
Buckminster
Grantham

Lincs NG33 5SB

Tel: 01476 590845
Email: castlegateosteos@btinternet.com
www.granthamosteopath.co.uk

Fosse Oil Heating Tanks
OFTEC registered oil tank installers

All makes and models
supplied & installed.

Concrete bases constructed.
Safe removal of old tanks.

Fuel transfer service available.
Free quotations.

Call Matthew Brown
07736925999

Based in Colsterworth

fosseoilheatingandplumbing@btinternet.com

Pilates classes
Buckminster Village Hall

Wednesday mornings
9:30am Beginners 11:00am Improvers

Improve posture Enhance joint flexibility
Strengthen core Manage stress No sweat

Maximum of 7 per class so book
your place to avoid disappointment

Michaela Forbes
Retired Physiotherapist and Pilates teacher

Contact details

01778 571264

e.mail mfphysio@hotmail.com

Now a Woodsure Ready To Burn
approved supplier!

Seasoned hardwood logs

Kindling (12kg bag)

AN ADVERT THIS
SIZE COSTS
ONLY £57
FOR

12 MONTHS
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Professional Hair Stylist

LOUISA SALTER
Mobile & Salon

Email: louisa.salter@gmail.com

Telephone: 07733 338992
Email: kbpianokeys@gmail.com

KateBidwell
Online PianoLessons

Certified PianoTeacher
(CTABRSM/DipABRSM/BA)

Tailored lessonstothe individual

All Abilities&AgesWelcome
(CRBchecked)

100%ExamPassRate

£20per30-minute lesson
(includeslearningmaterials&concerts)

AN ADVERT THIS
SIZE COSTS
ONLY £57
FOR

12 MONTHS

InTouchCopy@gmail.com



COLSTERWORTH METHODIST CHURCH
Minister: Rev'd Nel Shallow, 142 Princess
Drive, Grantham, NG31 9PY
Tel: 01476 564191
Email: nelshallow@googlemail.com
Village Contact:
Pamela Harrison – 01476 861864
A warm welcome to all our services and events

Colsterworth
Sports & Social Club

Now Showing Sky & BT Sports
Function Room Available
for Parties, Meetings, Receptions
Call Mick on 07494 418231

for details, bookings

FOR HIRE
COLSTERWORTH VILLAGE HALL

For your Party, Meeting, Conference,
Wedding Reception.

We offer Large Hall, Good Parking,
Kitchen, Performance Stage.

With Newly installed-Mood Lighting,
Free Wi-Fi.

Call Eileen 01476 860459

Contact Jane Hawksworth on 07778 393872, north.witham@gmail.com
for Village Hall matters and bookings

NORTH WITHAM
VILLAGE HALL

The Parish Church of
St John the Baptist Colsterworth

The parish church of Isaac Newton's family

Copy for next month’s issue of In Touch must arrive by noon on
Sunday 21st March 2021

Email contributions to InTouchCopy@gmail.com
The deadline date is final and copy may not be included if there is a shortage of space. Please

submit your copy as early as possible.
Images and/or artwork submitted in digital formats MUST be at a resolution of 300dpi.

Ensure that you put your contact details on any submission.
Send or deliver hard copy to 5 Stephenson Close, Colsterworth NG33 5GP (Tel:07773 230815).

Remember to give dates of future meetings if you want them to appear in the Villages’ Diary.
The Publishers accept no responsibility for goods or services advertised for sale in this magazine. The
acceptance of advertising does not in any way imply that the advertiser is endorsed by the Publishers.

Published by Colsterworth and District Parish Council 2020

Mondays 10am-noon Kurling Village Hall

5.30-7pm Brownies Village Hall
Village Hall

7.15pm Bell Ringers Church
Tuesdays

(2nd&4th Weeks)

6-7pm Yoga
Wednesdays 11.30am-12.30pm VitalityMovement andMusic Village Hall

11am-1pm OpenDoor Methodist Church

Methodist Church

7.30-8.30pm Bootcamp Village Hall
Thursdays 10am-noon Kurling Village Hall

(Term time)5.30-7pm Beavers/Cubs Village Hall

Fridays 7.30-9.30pm Fortnightly Bingo Sports & Social Club
Saturdays 10am-12 Football Coaching Sports Field

Weekly

Villages Diary March 2021

Our church has been part of our community for more than 1000 years, with a
tower added 700 years ago. Today it is part of a group of 7 rural parishes
along the A1south of Grantham. For enquiries please contact either Rev’d
Neil Griffiths or any of our PCC members listed below

1:30pm-3pm Parent & Toddler Group (Term time)

All events normally reported in the Villages Diary section have been cancelled.

March 2021
Rector Rev. Neil Griffiths 860630
Church Wardens Peter Smith 860218

Peter Wheatley 07765 126402
Treasurer Peter de Voil 860811
Secretary Peter Baldock 860293
PCC Members Hazel Taylor 860605

Hilary Winstanley 861160
Carol Wheatley 860579
Derek Cox 07881 788247
Simon Jowitt 07903 390151

We are hopeful that we can return to attended services and the following are planned:

14th March 11:00am Mothering Sunday Service Colsterworth
21st March 11:00am Holy Communion Colsterworth
28th March 11:00am Palm Sunday Communion Colsterworth

Services will be livestreamed, as will a non attended service each Sunday morning at
11:00 with advance notice on social media.

Colsterworth church will continue to OPEN DAILY 10.00am – 4.00pm for private
prayer and meditation. Revd Neil is also normally in the church Tuesday, Thursday
and Friday at 9.00am for about 30 mins for anyone who would like to see him.

When in the church, please wear a face covering, respect the personal space of
others, avoid touching surfaces and observe the taped off areas. Hand sanitiser is
available. These arrangements accord with Government and Archbishops guidance.

Our thanks to all who have donated to the Foodbank or Nurses it is much appreciated
ALL ARE WELCOME

For up to date information, please consult www.colsterworth5.org.uk or church
notice boards


